L.M. "Matt" Sebesta, Jr. County Judge



Lacey Powell Chief of Staff

August 26, 2025

Mr. David Youngblood Velasco Drainage District P.O. Box 7 Clute, Texas 77531

Re: Texas General Land Office – DRRP Program Application

Dear Mr. Williams:

Please accept this letter as Brazoria County's commitment to sponsor an application to the Texas General Land Office (GLO) for Disaster Recover Reallocation Program (DRRP) finding on behalf of Velasco Drainage District. The responsibilities of the County and District will be outlined in an Interlocal Agreement prior to the execution of a grant contract between the County and GLO.

As improving drainage and flood control facilities in Brazoria County is vital to the public health and safety of residents, we look forward to partnering with the district to repair and improve its facilities.

Sincerely,

L.M. "Matt" Sebesta, Jr. Brazoria County Judge